Letter received while performing on behalf of the City of Tempe during

2005-2007 Tempe Diablo Stadium Renovations for the Los Angeles Ang
of Anaheim Spring Training Facility

September 21, 2006

To Whom It May Concern:

Angels Baseball and the City of Tempe recently partnered on a project to remodel and
upgrade the Spring Training facilities at Tempe Diablo Stadium. The Angels were
responsible for design relating to major league baseball activities and for all costs
exceeding the base amount of $20,000,000.

The City of Tempe hired Bosak CPM (formerly known as MBA Corporation),
specifically David Bosak, to serve as their primary representative to monitor daily
construction for the Diablo Stadium renovation project. As the Angels primary
representative | had the opportunity to work with Mr. Bosak on a daily basis. Mr. Bosak
was instrumental in keeping the project on track, both with costs and schedule. His
ability to communicate effectively, his tenacity, and his construction expertise made him
a very valuable member of the team.

It has been a pleasure to work with David on the Diablo Stadium renovation. The Angels
would enthusiastically work with David on another project should we require his services

in the future.

Sincerely,

Bill Beverage, CF%

ANGELS BASEBALL

5000 GENE AUTRY WA ANAHEIM, CALI IIA 92806 TE 4-940

14



